
 

NYSFAAA Annual Business Meeting – Virtual  

October 28, 2021 

 

 

2020-2021 Executive Council 

Adrienne King – President Bank Street College of Education 

Howard Leslie – Past President – Berkeley College 

Debra Evans – First Vice President – Adelphi University 

Brian Smith – Second Vice President – SUNY – Cobleskill 

Shalena Clary – Treasurer – Corning Community College 

Susan Godreau – Past Treasurer – SUNY – Potsdam 

Anne Sullivan Polino – Secretary – Bryant & Stratton College 

Lea Nuwer – Region I – Buffalo State College 

B.J. Revill – Region II – University of Rochester 

Patti Donahue – Region III – Binghamton University 

Rochelle Filler – Region IV – Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute 

Joseph Weglarz – Region V – Marist College 

Michelle Bolton – Region VI – CUNY School of Medicine 

Clair Jacobi – Region VII – New York Institute of Technology College of Osteopathic Medicine 

Stacey Hawkins – Region VIII – Clarkson University 

Lisa Simpson – HESC Liaison 

 

Adrienne King called the annual NYSFAAA 53rdt Annual Business Meeting to order at 8:37 a.m. 

 

 Adrienne indicated that this meeting was being held virtually.  

 

Approval of the 2020 Minutes –  The minutes were posted to the NYSFAAA website.  

 

Adrienne  asked for a motion to waive reading the Minutes.  A motion was made by Darrin Rooker  and seconded by 

Howard Leslie   to suspend the reading of and approve the minutes.  A vote was taken with all in favor, no opposition and 

no abstentions.   The motion passed.  

 

Treasurer’s Report - Shalena Clary presented the Treasurer’s report 

 

Shalena reviewed  the investment and account balances, (see below) indicating that the investments have increased in 

value by 4.6% over the past year and that our account balances are healthy.    

 

Additionally, Shalena provided a review of budgetary items and indicated that the budget for the coming year includes a 

move back to in-person meetings and hopefully, the Annual Conference.  She also pointed out that Membership dues 

are currently at 96% of goal, well ahead of last year at the same time.  a  

Shalena also indicated that the scholarship dollars are up to $$5,560.00 as compared to a budgeted amount of 

$4,000.00.    



 

There were no additional questions on the budget.   

A copy of the full Treasurer’s Report can be found in the exhibit section of these minutes.  

 

A motion was made by Anne Sullivan Polino and seconded by Patti Donahue to accept the Treasurer’s Report with all in 

favor, no opposition and no abstentions.  

 

 

New Business 

 

 

No additional business was discussed. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 8:44 a.m.  A motion was made by Patti Donahue and seconded by Darrin Rooker.   A vote was 

taken with all in favor, no oppositions or abstentions.   

 

Respectfully submitted. 

 

Anne Sullivan Polino 

NYSFAAA Secretary 

 

Exhibits 

 

Treasurer’s Report  

 

Account Amount Notes 

Key Bank Checking Account $237,551.30 As of 10/24/2021 

Key Bank Scholarship Account $33,013.17 As of 10/24/2021 

Key Bank CD $52983.34 As of 10/24/2021 

Morgan Stanley TRAK $411,292.92 As of 10/24/2021 

Morgan Stanley TRAK Scholarship $309,624.55 As of 10/24/2021 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 

 


